



Blusive March 9th
 Dear Father.

Our Detachment
 have rec^d orders on short
 notice to report to Gen.
 Casey at Washington
 and I am afraid I shall
 not get home before I
 return to the Reg^t
 I expressed the hope I
 spoke of in my last
 letter this morning.
 If I do not get home I
 want you to have Dayton
 make me a pair of boots
 the same size of those made
 year ago last fall
 square toes style of the
 times. If I do get home
 I shall be there the last
 of this or first of next week.

Do not express the boots
until you hear from
Major ^{air} Col Eastman
Borden. This so ^{do} not would
give more of the enlisted
men of our Detachment
leave to go home and
the Lieut but two days
I went to the Col this morning
to get a furlough he would
not give me one as he said
we were either to start
tomorrow morning or night
~~After that~~ and has not
going to wait until the
Lieut came back as he
does not return until
day after tomorrow morning
And if that is the case and
the Col gives the order of our
return to the Serjeant there
may be a chance of our
getting home and run the

Chances

No more at present
My love to all

in haste
From your son
G. W. Pease

P.S. The charges on the
boat to Rutledge were
\$1.50 on the muffler ^{etc} 75.11

Your G. W. Pease

March 20/64

Mr George H Pearl
Clinton
N Y

